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Higher Education Budget Commission 
I have been asked to serve on the Higher Education Budget Commission which will be crafting a new 
funding formula that emphasizes student success and completion over enrollment. President E. Gordon 
Gee of The Ohio State University has been asked to chair the commission and has arranged an 
aggressive schedule of seven meetings between now and Thanksgiving. The community college sector 
has been placing a high priority across institutions on student success and completion and is positioned 
well to respond to the Governor’s request of the university and college presidents.  The commission 
expects to have its work complete prior to Thanksgiving. 

Legislative Contact 
I have met with several representatives of both state and federal government in the past month. I met 
with State Representative Cliff Rosenberger to discuss workforce development and possible assistance 
with the Truck Driving Academy.  Due to redistricting, U.S. Representative Mike Turner will no longer 
represent Highland or Clinton counties, but will represent Fayette County pending re-election. He visited 
Fayette Campus and was quite interested to see the kinds of things offered there. Finally, I was able to 
meet with staffers in both Senator Sherrod Brown’s and Senator Rob Portman’s offices while I was in 
Washington, D.C. for a meeting of college and university presidents on entrepreneurship.  I used the 
opportunity to demonstrate the critical nature of the Pell program for the students who attend 
Southern State, to discuss issues related to community colleges in general, and to lay the groundwork 
for seeking future support for potential grant funding for the Adams County campus. 

WSRW Spotlight on Education 
Willard Parr from WSRW has invited us to tape a monthly 10-minute program to promote the College.  I 
taped the first installment which is set to be aired beginning Oct. 11.  We look forward to highlighting 
some of the events, programs and accomplishments of the College in the months ahead.  As you know, 
Mr. Parr has a great fondness for the College and was happy to extend this opportunity to us and his 
listeners. 

Auditorium and Lecture Hall Facelift 
Please stop by and take a look at the Lecture Hall and the Edward K. Daniels Auditorium. Both rooms 
have been updated with new seating, wall finishes and carpet. These facilities have been extensively 
used by many groups inside and outside of the College for the past 27 years. There was much work to be 
accomplished within a very tight time schedule given the short break between Summer Quarter and Fall 
Semester.  I commend Jim Buck for pushing this project through to completion as quickly as possible.  To 
complete the renovations, additional technology and lighting upgrades are also being planned for these 
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facilities. As you will recall, the extensive facility study conducted by KZF Architects identified more than 
$10 million in basic repairs and renovations to the existing four campuses. The latest capital budget will 
help us begin to chip away at these identified needs.   

Architect/Engineer Agreement for Mt. Orab Campus 
In the Board’s packet, you will find the agreement between the state of Ohio and BHDP, the architect for 
the Mt. Orab project. As you will recall, the size of the project requires that the state of Ohio administers 
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President’s Activities and Involvement 
Since my last report, I have been involved in the following meetings and events:  

 
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Recently the world's foremost encyclopedia of music, Groves, contacted Dr. Siemers to write an article 
on the double bass for its single volume condensed version of the encyclopedia. Publication date is yet 
to be determined. 

Writer to Visit 
Donald Ray Pollock will visit the College for a reading on Nov. 8. Mr. Pollock is a 2012 Guggenheim 
Fellow and is from the region. His writing is gritty and involves the real-life issues and difficulties of 

small-town Ohio. The following was provided on his website, http://donaldraypollock.com/bio-4. 
 

Donald Ray Pollock was born in 1954 and grew up in southern Ohio, in a holler named 
Knockemstiff. He dropped out of high school at 17 to work in a meatpacking plant and 
then spent 32 years employed in a paper mill in Chillicothe, Ohio. He graduated from 
the Master of Fine Arts program at The Ohio State University in 2009 and still lives in 
Chillicothe with his wife, Patsy. His first book, Knockemstiff, won the 2009 PEN/Robert 
Bingham Fellowship. His work has appeared in The New York Times, Third Coast and The 
Journal to name a few. The Devil All the Time is his first novel.  

Workforce Development and Community Services 

http://donaldraypollock.com/bio-4


 

5 October 2012 President’s Report to the Board of Trustees 
       Alignment with the Strategic Goals 

 

Communications 

Marketing | Public Relations | Web 

High School Senior Mailing 

Successful customized Excel training was provided to NCB of Hillsboro at the Central Campus in 
Hillsboro. Julia Basham, Assistant Professor of Computer Science, conducted the training and will be 
offering the second session shortly.  
Requests for customized Excel training were received from Hobart (PMI), and the content design is 
underway.  

Continuing Education & Departmental Notes 
Two new non-credit courses began in September. Offered in partnership with Boston Reed, the two 
career-oriented courses are Veterinary Assistant and Dental Assistant. The training is short-term, entry-
level training designed to provide the basics for someone entering the particular field.  
 
Sixteen participants completed free Connect Ohio computer classes at two locations during September.  
John Joy, Dean of Workforce Development and Community Services, was accepted into the class of 
Leadership Clinton 2013, attending the two-day retreat at Lake Cowan and Camp Joy on Sept. 14 and 15. 
Mr. Joy is also a graduate of the first class of Leadership Highland.  

 
Institutional Advancement  
 

 
 

 

 

In the next several weeks, a direct mail piece will 
be sent to 4,538 high school seniors residing within 
a 40-mile radius of Southern State’s Central 
Campus in Hillsboro. This includes all of Adams, 
Brown, Clinton, Fayette and Highland counties as 
well as portions of Clermont, Warren, Greene, 
Madison, Pickaway, Ross, Pike and Scioto counties. 
 
The piece is designed with attention-grabbing 
elements and includes personalization features 
using variable print data. Of particular interest is 
the visual representation of tuition comparison 
between Southern State and our four-year 
counterparts. Further, to measure responsiveness, 
the piece incorporates a Business Reply Card that 
will be helpful in generating new student leads.  
 
A follow-up mailing focusing exclusively on 
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Tutor Appreciation Week 


